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Elk of the Month – Our Volunteer Bartenders 
 
My selection for Elk of the Month is more than one 
person. I know, it seems every ER at some point cops out 
and selects a group instead of an individual so add my 
name to the list because this month we have Elks of the 
month. These guys are all volunteers but are essential to 
our Lodge. The job they do makes just about all of us 
happy. They are present at every Elk function be it Taco 
Tuesday, Wednesday Lunch, Birthday Dinners, Pizza and 
Spaghetti night, Sunday Breakfast, Lodge meeting night, 
Special Events, and Private Parties. I'm talking about our 
Bartenders. These volunteers do their very best to serve 
us all, and yet we depend on them to keep track of us 
and not over serve. This can be a narrow path to follow, 
but our Bartenders do an excellent job of striking the 
right balance. Without them, we would be a thirsty lot, 
and if they did not do their job correctly, we could lose 
our license and still be a thirsty lot. So, when you order 
a drink this month thank your bartender not just for your 
drink but for keeping an eye on us and making sure we 
make it home safely.  
Cheers to the guys behind the bar. 
 
Exalted Ruler, Jack Meylink 
 



     
 
    

                                         From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Jack Meylink 
 
  

   I'm hoping that more time visiting and volunteering with the Elks are on your list of New Year’s  

   Resolutions. Either way, we look forward to seeing you at the Lodge in 2019. 

   A quick update on our recent charitable efforts in the community. I am very pleased that the  

   members attending our December 13th meeting supported my commitment and voted to match the 

funds that you donated for the Paradise Fire victims on the November 13th Taco Tuesday. With the total raised that night 

and, in the days, afterward along with the matching funds from our Charity Account, we will have sent a total of just over 

$4600 to Paradise Lodge #2026 Fire Relief Fund. As I mentioned before these funds are designated for Paradise Lodge 

members to help them get their lives back together. The Lodge itself is fully insured and will make sure that the contributions 

to this fund go to the members in need. Also, we voted to send $500 from our Veterans Fund Account to Quincy Lodge to 

help a member/veteran of their Lodge and his family who lost everything in Paradise Fire. This was obviously a real need, 

but since he was a member in Quincy and not Paradise, he most likely would not be the beneficiary of funds we sent to 

Paradise.  

Closer to home, on December 13th I loaded my pickup with all the toys that our members donated to the children in our 

community and delivered them to the Salvation Army. I do mean loaded - the pickup bed was full, the back seat was full, 

and the front passenger seat was full. It was all I could do to make it in one trip. The Salvation Army had informed me that 

they had a list of approximately 200 local families that would be receiving these toys. 

Thank you to all our members for your wonderful generosity in supporting these causes. It is through efforts like this that I 

am, and I hope you are truly proud to be an Auburn Elk.  

On the lighter side, I heard many compliments regarding the Auburn Elks entry in the Parade of Lights this year. Please join 

me in thanking Wayne Helley for the job that he and his wife, Sophia, along with other Elks volunteers did in decorating our 

float. Thanks to Wayne, Sophia, Jackie Conci, and Colleen Cascarelli for walking with the float and making sure that no 

children were injured in an attempt to reach Santa.  Also, thanks to Gary Beckes for driving his truck and pulling the float. 

Because Santa rides on our float, it is always the last one in the parade. Linda and I got a big kick out of driving our Tbird 

with an Elks banner in the position just before the Elks float.  

We had the ER Christmas Party at the Lodge just before the Parade, and Harlan Moore was kind enough to open the Lodge 

and bar after the parade for those that came back for a little warm up. While all this was going on Manny Martinez, Chuck 

Cooper, Linda Talso, and Bill Schlichting worked the parking lot and raised over $450 for the Purple Pig by parking cars in 

spaces not used by the Elks that night. Thank you. 

One last note is that starting with our January 13th Sunday Brunch we will try opening to the public for this event. Price for 

Elks members will remain at $12, but we will charge non-members $15 - still a great deal. So, if you know anyone looking 

for a good Sunday Breakfast tell them about Auburn Elks. 

 

Wishing you a Happy, Healthy, and Prosperous New Year! \ 

Jack Meylink 

Exalter Ruler 

530-878-1219 or jackmeylink@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
From the Station of the Leading Knight – Harlan Moore 

 

Happy New Year!  Considering Holiday Schedules, you are likely reading this after the Holidays are 

over and 2019 is ahead of us.  The new calendar year marks the last quarter of the 2018-19 Lodge 

year.  Opportunities are available to all that are willing to contribute to the fraternal and financial 

success of our Lodge for the 2019-20 Lodge year.  As of this writing, we have several opportunities 

for Lodge officers, committee, and event chairs.  Of critical importance our Treasurer has expressed 

in writing his desire to retire.  If you have Quick Books skills (or are willing to learn), and have a 

significant amount of available time, please contact Jack or me for the Treasurer or other positions. 

Please remember your Purple Pig.  Fill it, bring to the Lodge, exchange for an empty brand-new 

model which by the way and like the Springsteen song is Born in the USA, repeat as many times as 

possible for this Lodge year.  Another means to contribute is via the CHEA website https://chea-elks.org/   look for the 

Purple Pig logo on the left-hand side, click donation, with a debit/credit card your name, Lodge & membership number, 

the easy way.  Again, thanks for all you have done and all you will do.  Please remember OUR State Major Project and 

YOUR Piggy Banks represent the best of the work we do as ELKS for others, and please remember our kids help them 

Walk, Talk, See and Play! 

   

Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email Harlan@hemoore.com 
Finally, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

 
 

 
   NEW MEMBERS 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

Ken Gregory and Susan Hall   
 
 
 
 

Wreaths Across America Success – Larry LaVerne 
 

       Once again, our Elks members supported the Wreaths Across America 
       program Honoring and Remembering those veterans who are interned 
       at our New and Old Auburn Cemeteries.  December 15, 2018 was our 
       4th year sponsoring wreaths to be laid onto Veterans grave sites.  Our 
       Lodge members purchased 215 wreaths at $15 per wreath with $5 of 
       that $15 returned to Elks Lodge 1691 Veterans fund.  This year that 
       amounted to $1120.  Be a part of the December 2019 WAA ceremony 
       and contact Paula Celick (530) 885-1428 to sponsor a beautiful balsam 
       wreath. 
 
 
 
Exalted Ruler Jack Meylink Accepts WAA Certificate from Paula Celick 

Message from the Building Hall Committee  
Meetings held first Thursday of each month at 2:00 pm. 
 
Nominations for 2019-2020 B.H.C. officers; President, Vice 
President, Secretary, Treasurer, and three directors will be 
held at our monthly meeting January 3, 2019, 2:00 pm. and 
elections at the Annual Meeting January 17, 2019, 2:30 pm. 
Most work, improvements, and accomplishments require 
physical work the entire year; any questions please contact 
Manny Martinez 1-530-886-8269 or E-mail 
krismanny@yahoo.com Or Rex Gouldthread 1-530-885-5564  
 
Building Hall Co. President 
Manny Martinez   
 



VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES AT THE LODGE 
 
There are always opportunities for those that want 
to volunteer at the Lodge. 
 
 If you are interested in serving on a taco team as 
taco assembler or server, please contact Bob 
DiMiceli, our Lodge Manager, and he will let you 
know which team has the greatest need for 
additional help. 
 
- I need greeters for January, February, and March. 
Would prefer that one person take responsibility 
for a whole month and if you are unable to greet at 
each of the events in that month you would be 
responsible for finding someone to greet in your 
place.  If you would like to greet but can't take on a 
whole month, then let me know when you are 
available, and we will make that work. 
 
- We have hired a band for our St Patrick’s day party 
on March 16th. I need someone to coordinate the 
event including forming a decorating committee, 
ticket sales, creating a flyer for the bulletin and 
posting at the Lodge. Let me know if you are 
interested. 
 
- February 28th is Piggy Bank Night at the Lodge. 
This is the night when all the Purple Piggies come in 
for roundup and their owners receive a free dinner 
ticket. The following morning, Friday, March 1st, 
Harlan could use some help counting the contents 
of those piggies. Please contact Harlan if you can 
spare an hour or two for this task. 
 
Thank you, Jack 
jackmeylink@yahoo.com 
530-878-1219 
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● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

The following have submitted applications for membership 
in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
Jerry W. Elder proposes Michael Ratliff; Evelyn Mckenna 
proposes Gary Hall and Linda Talso proposes Cliff Scidel.        
 

https://chea-elks.org/wp-content/gallery/purple-pig/purple-pig-3-right.png


LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2018                   

 

 

 Exalted Ruler         Jack Meylink               
Leading Knight       Harlan Moore               
Loyal Knight          Bill Chelonis          
Lecturing Knight    Larry LaVerne         
Esquire               Linda Lee Talso                    
Chaplain   Bill Costa                   
Inner Guard            Paula Celick                       
Tiler                 Wanda Nordstrom             
Treasurer  Gene Henggeler                
Secretary  Bob Oles                           
Organist   Linda Wismar 
                                                   
Trustees 
5th Year                  Warren Manley                 
4rd Year                  Dennis Koehn                  
3nd Year                 Royce Birks                      
2nd Year                 Wayne Helley 
1st Year   Kathy Madeiros 

 

             From the Secretary 

        Bob Oles 

                   I hope all of you had a great Christmas.   
            We are still getting donations to help  
            people that lost everything in the Camp Fire.   
 
A little Elk history:  Thousands of Members gathered in New York, 
NY Lodge No.1 on February 12, 1928, to witness the most talented 
baseball player Babe Ruth's initiation ceremony into the Elks.  "I'm 
glad I went through," Ruth said that evening, “and I think I met a 
lot of fine fellows."   
 
Notable Elks over the years include entertainers Lawrence Welk, 
Will Rogers, and Jack Benny, and five U.S. Presidents (Warren 
Harding, Franklin Roosevelt, Harry Truman, John F. Kennedy, and 
Gerald Ford).  Current celebrity Members include actor/director 
Clint Eastwood and two-time Super Bowl MVP quarterback Eli 
Manning. 
 
If you have moved or changed your phone number or email 
address, please let me know so I can update your records.  If you 
have a change of address or need to order a name badge, we 
have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please remember to 
print legibly so that the correct information gets to the Secretary 
and if you lose your key card or badge there is a $10 charge to 
replace it.  
 
As always, if you want to reach me, please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591. 
                     
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net


 

Butcher Block 
 

Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday January 4, 2019 

Birthday Dinner 
Chicken Asiago & Tortellini w/Italian Sausage 

Penne Pasta w/Tomato, Fennel n Peppers & Seasonal 
Vegetables 

Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 
 

Thursday January 10, 2019 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday January 13, 2019 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake and French Toast Breakfast 9 
am to 11:30 am 

Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Biscuits & gravy 
Hash Browns 

 
Saturday January 19, 2019 

Crab Feed 
Crab, Clam Chowder, Shrimp 

Linguine w/Red Clam Sauce & Salad 
 

Thursday January 24, 2019 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday January 25, 2019 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

 Piggy Bank Tally Through December 

Century Club     
Howard Davidson   
Leonard Ferretti 
Harlan Moore 
Auburn Elks PER Assoc. 
Auburn Elks Bar 
Auburn Elks RV Club 
Reginald Murray 
Anna Miller 
Bill Costa 
James Peters 
Garry Sanchez 
Charles & Jean Kinnison 
Anna Anderson (In Memory Ron Anderson PER) 
In Memory Pete Biersteker (7) 
 
52 Club 
Harry Bedell 
Harvey Eisley 
Mark Lund 
Gary Kirk 
Tom Eastman 
Jerry Langseth 
Joe Mathe 
Don Hamilton 
Kevin Manning 

 



 

 
   

 
   
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am. The next one is on January 2nd. 
 
In December, we did some general clean up inside & outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned ceiling fans, cleaned doors and 
windows inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
cleaned downstairs, cleaned lobby, cleaned meeting room 
downstairs, cleaned shuffleboard room, cleaned kitchen, 
cleaned floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn 
machine, margarita machine, nacho machine, dusted blinds, 
cleaned and filled salt & pepper shakers, cleaned around 
dumpster & front door and much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked In 
December:  PER Dick Robart, PER/PDVP/PDDGER/Lodge 
Secretary Bob Oles, PER Bob Espinosa, PER/ BHC Pres. 
Manny Martinez, ER Jack Meylink, Trustee/BHC Dir. Warren 
Manley, Mike Van Hook, Cedric O’Hern, Ed Rodriguez, Tom 
Eastman, Rudy Pelzman, Jim Harris, Cam Witty, Peter Rau, 
Elaine Jenanyan, Gary Cox, Cedric Trujillo, Mike Cosby, Ron 
Bailey, Tim Kent, and Gary Beckes. 
 
Turnout was good we can always use a few more.  Please 
come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

           

 

             
   JANUARY BIRTHDAY DINNER 
 
The first stop on the birthday schedule for 2019 will 
be a dining experience with a TOUCH OF ITALY.  
Chef Scott will be preparing delicious Italian style 
cuisine for all to enjoy, celebrating January 
birthdays and anniversaries. Join hosts Bob and 
Barb Espinosa for a fun evening - BON APPETIT! 
 
Next stop will be New Orleans in FEBRUARY for 
MARDI GRAS! Be prepared to enjoy another Chef 
choice of Gumbo & Creole Chicken, Dirty Rice, and 
Red Beans with other sides. Come on down to the 
Lodge and enjoy the evening, Yvonne Edwards will 
be hosting this event. Tickets for the February 
Birthday Dinner will go on sale Taco Tuesday, 
January 8, 2019, from 4:30 pm to 6:00 pm. 
  
If you are a member with a birthday in February, 
you will receive an invitation which includes a 
dinner voucher and a free drink ticket.  Take your 
voucher to the Lodge and exchange it for a ticket 
before the night of the Birthday Dinner.  You then 
select a table and seat from the seating chart.  
Tickets can be purchased for spouse and guests. 
Please remember that reservations are required, 
and selected seating comes first.  It is important 
that we get an accurate count for the evening meal. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Birthday 
Dinners. 
 
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Chairman 
 
 
 
 



 
               Lecturing Knight – Larry LaVerne 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stress is a killer!  Yes, it has been proven that stress can 
cause you lots of grief.  They say that everyday driving is one 
of our biggest and most pervasive stressors.  Here’s what I 
do to lessen my driving stress.  I pretend that every driver 
out there is my mother.  Yes, I love my mother although she 
is now deceased.  So, when someone cuts me off, instead of 
shouting curses and giving bad hand signals, you know the 
one, I say to myself, “ok mom, there ya’ go again.  But it’s 
ok, and I still love you.”  I relax and sit back and enjoy the 
drive.  Try it. This might be just the thing to help you get thru 
the day with less stress. 
 
 
Sickness 
Nothing to report.   
 
Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Lee Thorpe passed away on November 20, 2018.  A 
Reception was held at the Elks Lodge. 
 
James (Jim) Eichhorn passed away December 5th.  He was 
battling cancer. 
 
Robert (Bob)Meade passed away December 5th.  Private 
funeral December 17th.  No plans for a celebration of life 
ceremony.  He was a great man and had a long, long, 
Auburn history. 
 
Ron Ludford passed away Saturday, December 8th following 
a fall from a ladder. 
 
Diane, Jim Boston’s sister, passed away.  She was 60 years 
old. 
 
Please contact me anytime with Sickness and Distress items 
that you would like to have reported to our members.   
 
Larry LaVerne (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

               Pool Results for November 
 
Nov 7th  
1st Jack Meylink/K J 
2nd Roger Imsdahl/Bill McPeak  
3rd Bill Nordstrom/Manny Martinez  
Attendees: 
Ron Ruskaff/Bill Costa 
Rex Gouldthread/Mike Cosby  
Don Council/Al Hewitt  
 
Nov 14th 
1st Roger Imsdahl/Rex Gouldthread  
2nd Fred Jones/Chuck Cooper  
3rd Jack Meylink/Don Council  
Attendees: 
Al Hewitt/Bill Nordstrom  
Bill Costa/Rick DeKnoop  
Wayne Helley/Remy Giannini  
Mike Cosby/Bill Mc Peak  
 
Nov 28th 
1st Jack Meylink/Bill Nordstrom  
2nd Gary Hubbard/Bill Mc Peak 
3rd Rick DeKnoop/Manny Martinez  
Attendees: 
Ron Ruskaff/Al Hewitt  
Mike Cosby/K J 
Don Council/Chuck Cooper  
Remy Giannini/Roger Imsdahl  
Rex Gouldthread/Fred Jones  

 
 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-
3577 

 

mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


New Year's Traditions From Cultures Around The World 

Spain 

In Spain, it is customary to eat 12 grapes – one at each stroke of the clock at midnight on New Year’s Eve. Each 
grape represents good luck for one month of the coming year. In bigger cities like Madrid and Barcelona, people 
gather in main squares to eat their grapes together and pass around bottles of cava. 

Colombia 

In hopes of a travel-filled new year, residents of Colombia carry empty suitcases around the block. That’s one New 
Year’s tradition we can get behind! 

Denmark 

Residents of Denmark greet the New Year by throwing old plates and glasses against the doors of family and friends 
to banish bad spirits. They also stand on chairs and jump off of them together at midnight to “leap” into January in 
hopes of good luck. 

Scotland 

During Scotland’s New Year’s Eve celebration of Hogmanay, “first-footing” is practiced across the country. The first 
person who crosses a threshold of a home in the New Year should carry a gift for luck. Scots also hold bonfire 
ceremonies where people parade while swinging giant fireballs on poles, supposedly symbols of the sun, to purify 
the coming year. 

Philippines 

You’ll find round shapes all over the Philippines on New Year’s Eve as representatives of coins to symbolize 
prosperity in the coming year. Many families display piles of fruit on their dining tables and some eat exactly 12 
round fruits (grapes being the most common) at midnight. Many also wear polka dots for luck. 

         
 

        

              

 
  

 

                   Lodge Manager 

  

Hope Everyone had a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year.   

 
With the Holidays past us, we can get started with a new 
year and resolutions.  My goal again this year is to 
continue to reduce expenses and waste while keeping 
the quality of food and service at the high levels you 
have been experiencing over the past years.  I want to 
Thank Scott, Toney, Amy, BiBi, Adi, and Bryan with all 
their hard work in achieving these high levels you have 
enjoyed and making my job easier to do.  
 
Now for the business part, in January we start with our 
Celebration Birthday Dinner on January 4th featuring 
Chicken Asiago and Tortellini w/Italian Sausage followed 
by our January 13th Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake and 
French Toast Breakfast from 9 am to 11:30 am featuring 
Jimmy’s Omelet Bar.  Next, we have our Crab Feed on 
January 19th and ending the month with The Elks All You 
Can Eat Pizza, Spaghetti and Salad Dinner with 
Orientation on January 25th. 
 
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 
Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 
Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Let’s make 2019 the best year yet. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manger 
 
 

CRYING CORNER 
 

It pays to attend Lodge.     Lodge meetings are held on 
the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except November 
and December 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. 
and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on December 13, 2018, $193 
major jackpot was lost due to his absence by #000810 
Ervan C. Winschell.   
 

https://worldstrides.com/collections/spanish-perspectives/?src=worldstrides&wsmedium=BLG
https://worldstrides.com/explore/#/all-travelers/all-interests/south-america,colombia
https://worldstrides.com/explore/#/all-travelers/all-interests/europe,denmark
https://worldstrides.com/explore/#/all-travelers/all-interests/europe,scotland
https://worldstrides.com/explore/#/all-travelers/all-interests/asia,philippines


                   Veterans Corner 
 
January is the beginning of a new calendar year but is the last 
quarter of the Elk year.  The activities designed for our 
Veterans are winding down until this coming spring.  I trust 
that your Christmas and New Year's celebrations were all that 
you envisioned.   
George H.W. Bush, former 41st President of the United 
States, passed away November 30, 2018.  He was a decorated 
U.S. Navy pilot in WWII and then went on to a long and 
distinguished career serving this country.  He will be missed. 
In December there was a horrific fire in Butte County that 
devastated countless families, many of whom were Elks.  The 
Paradise Elks Lodge was destroyed.  Fortunately, they had 
good insurance and will be able to rebuild.  Part of the over 
$4,000 sent to the Paradise Lodge was intended for a former 
military Veteran who is currently a member of the Quincy 
Lodge while residing in Paradise. This man lost everything but 
has been given some relief and aid from the Elks out of 
Quincy.  $500 from our Veterans fund was sent specifically to 
help this Marine re-establish himself and his family.  To those 
of you who made cash donations, know that the money will 
be used to help Elks and their families who were harmed in 
this fire. 
Remember our military serving in harm’s way in the Middle 
East.  Please keep them in your prayers and may they all have 
a safe return to their homes here where all of them have 
family and friends.  God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
 

 
. 
 

 

 
 

 
       Chaplain’s Corner – Bill Costa 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Saint Paul tells us that "At the name of Jesus every knee 
should bow, of things in heaven, and things in earth, and 
things under the earth; and every tongue should confess 
that Jesus Christ is Lord." From the earliest days of 
Christianity, Christians have known the great power of 
Jesus' Holy Name.  
 
As the once-popular hymn commanded: 
All hail the power of Jesus’ Name!... Let angels prostrate 
fall; 
Bring forth the royal diadem…And crown Him Lord of all. 
 
Small wonder, then, that the Church sets aside the first 
month of the year in honor of the Holy Name of Jesus. 
Through this devotion, the Church reminds us of the 
power of Christ's Name and encourages us to pray in His 
Name. In our society, of course, we hear His Name 
uttered quite often, but all too frequently, it is used in a 
curse or blasphemy. In the past, Christians would often 
make the Sign of the Cross when they heard Christ's 
Name uttered in such a manner, and that's a practice 
that would be worthwhile to revive. 
 
Another good practice that we could take to heart 
during this Month of the Holy Name of Jesus is the 
recitation of the Jesus Prayer. This prayer is as popular 
among Eastern Christians, both Catholic and Orthodox, 
as the rosary is among Roman Catholics, but it's not well 
known in the West. 
 
This month, why not take a few minutes to memorize the 
Jesus Prayer, and pray it during those moments of the 
day when you are between activities, or traveling, or 
simply taking a rest? Keeping Christ's Name always on 
our lips is a good way to ensure that we draw ever nearer 
to Him. 
 
Bill Costa 
Chaplain 

 

 
 

VALENTINES DAY DINNER DANCE 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  FEBRUARY 9, 2019 

 

Theme:  Masquerade Ball (from Phantom of The Opera) 

 

More information to follow 

 
 

mailto:laketahoe@att.net


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

HELP FEED THE HUNGRY IN OUR COMMUNITY! 
 
Being active in our community and being aware of its 
needs are imperative for an Auburn Elk according to ER 
Jack Meylink.  With that in mind, we face the challenge 
of helping feed the hungry right here in Auburn. 
 
The project of creating and selling a cookbook 
containing delicious and easily prepared recipes that 
will be sold at a very nominal price is in the works as 
we speak. 
 
We ask you to help in this project by providing us with 
your, (or your Great Aunt Gerties,) favorite special 
recipes that you love to serve to your guests. 
 
We have an editor, a publisher, and a printer here in 
Auburn who will produce the Elks1691 cookbook 
where the profits will help support the Interfaith Food 
Closet. The Interfaith Food Closet is supported by 18 
local churches and Synagogue in our own community 
along with several grocery stores, bakeries, coffee 
houses, local businesses, and private contributions.  
 
Send your recipes to: 
Royce Birks 
6710 Dahlberg Ct. 
Foresthill CA 95631 
rabdiamonds@gmail.com 
or 
Fred & Renee Abbott 
24340 Grand View Ave., 
Colfax CA 9513-9248 
or  
elks1691cookbook@gmail.com. 
 
BE SURE TO INCLUDE THE NAME OF THE 
CONTRIBUTOR SO THEY GET CREDIT.   
   
Questions:    
Royce 530-367-5110 

 

 

 

01 Conley, Leroy J 
01 Sellers, Paul 
03 Mullins, Willie Lee 
04 Wingeier, Richard 
06 Slane, Christopher 
07 Tallman, Bradford Louis 
07 Tiffany, Geary 
08 Meylink, Jack 
09 Schrader, James L 
09 Vogt, Peter 
10 Davis, Rex L 
10 McGuire, David 
14 Davis, William 
15 Demske, Ronald D 
15 Mata, Christy Ann 
16 Haase, Warren L 
16 Muselin, William 'Bill' 
16 Thompson Jr, Jesse D 
16 Vastola, Richard A 
17 Prowense, Anthony 
18 Lopez, Rick 
18 Owen, John L 
19 Jones, Frederick J 
19 Neighbours, Gary E 
19 Pierce, James C 
20 Edelstein, Mark 
22 Alspaugh, Norman L 
22 Grounds, Herbert 
23 Gein, Harold R 
23 Saunders, Craig 
23 Slater, A Maureen 
24 Allen, Hugh W 
24 Ferretti, Leonard C 
24 Kayl, Ken 
24 Smith, Deann R 
25 Hauck, Robert 
25 Hesse, Richard J 
26 Groth, William 
26 Purcell, Charles 
27 Alwan, Patricia 
28 Gannon, Sharon 
28 Halladay, Sandra Linehan 
28 Murdoch, Gordon L 
28 Smith, David Allen 
28 Wheat, Lloyd B 
29 Bane, Michael Dh 
29 Barton, Robert 
29 Green, Raymond 
29 Matson, Erik M 
29 Sturak, Joseph 
30 Dreher, Karl L 
31 Armes, Larry G 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


